

United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 1849 C Street, NW Washington, DC 20240

H36 (2256)

July 15, 2024

Laura V. Trieschmann State Historic Preservation Officer Vermont Division for Historic Preservation 1 National Life Dr, Davis Bldg, 6th Floor Montpelier, VT 05620-0501

Dear Laura Trieschmann:

Thank you for forwarding the necessary documentation concerning the Village of Woodstock's application for participation in the Certified Local Government (CLG) Program. We have reviewed your submission and are pleased to concur in your recommendation that the Village of Woodstock be certified as provided for in the National Historic Preservation Act (54 USC Chapter 3025).

The date of certification will be recorded as the date of this letter. We are also providing a copy of this letter to the Village of Woodstock.

We welcome the Village of Woodstock as a local partner in the Federal Preservation Program and look forward to working with them to preserve what makes their community special and significant. They have been added to our CLG database and can find their listing there as well as more information on the CLG program by going to: https://www.nps.gov/subjects/clg/index.htm.

If you have any questions about this letter, please feel free to contact me by email at CLG_info@nps.gov.

Sincerely,

Megan J. Brown

Chief State, Tribal, Local Plans and Grants/Acting Certified Local Government Coordinator

Mr. Steven Bauer, Director cc: Town Planning and Zoning

31 The Green

I Regard, Brown

Woodstock, VT 05091 pz@townofwoodstock.org Devin A. Colman, CLG Coordinator Vermont Division for Historic Preservation 1 National Life Dr, Davis Bldg, 6th Floor Montpelier, VT 05620-0501

devin.colman@vermont.gov